
MEMORANDUM: LORD MAYOR 
DEPUTY LORD MAYOR 
ELECTED MEMBERS 

PRINCES PARK TOILETS

Meeting: Finance and Governance Committee Meeting date: 22 March 2022 

Raised by: Alderman Sexton 

Question: 

Can the Director provide an update in relation to the insurance claim for the public 
toilets located in Princes Park, Battery Point? 

Response: 

Works have commenced on the public toilets on Monday, 28 March 2022. 

The insurer is managing the works. The works are expected to take at least 4 weeks 
to complete, however this could extend to 6 weeks depending on what damage is 
found during the works. As a result, mid-May is the expected completion time. 

The delay in commencement was due to the loss assessor waiting for the contractor 
to provide quotes for repairs, followed by more damage than previously presumed 
being uncovered in the rear room. This has resulted in the entire toilet block needing 
to be stripped out. 

As signatory to this report, I certify that, pursuant to Section 55(1) of the Local 
Government Act 1993, I hold no interest, as referred to in Section 49 of the Local 
Government Act 1993, in matters contained in this report. 

Tim Short 
DIRECTOR CITY ENABLERS 

Date: 1 April 2022 
File Reference: F22/29892; 13-1-10  


